ANNOUNCEMENTS
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FEBRUARY 7, 2016
Log onto Faith’s website www.faithlutheranokemos.org 24/7 for updates
DEADLINES
Sunday worship folder announcements(Tuesday of each week

Submit to Rita at rbarry@faithlutheranokemos.org

March newsletter articles(February 15
Submit to Rich at faith@mathwhiz.org

ALTAR FLOWER DEDICATIONS
Today’s altar flowers are given to the glory of God by Walter, Brenda, Becca, Katy and Ciara in celebration of Austin’s eighth birthday.
The 2016 altar flower chart is posted on the Faith bulletin board in the hallway across from the coat racks. Sign up today for first choice of significant dates for this year—open vases March 20, March 27 and April 3.
PRAYERS OF INTERCESSION

Please lift up in prayer this week:
( Members—Max Ambs, Lowell Barricklow, Dale Halvorson,  

    Susan Heft, Ellen Milne and Harry Nawrock

( Friends and family—

Pat Belonga, Chris Cotter, Tim Drummond

    
Dick and Lil Jennings

Christine, Izzy and Danny Loewen


Larry Hinds and family


Annaliese, Heather, Bill, Al and Roger
( Our mission partner congregation(Lansing Redeemer Lutheran Church

( Those in military service(Jon Schoepf, Lani Yearicks

     and Melody and Adam Wright

( Lutheran Social Services of Michigan children who seek adoption—

    Eugene, Desirae, Hunter and Cody, Pray for each to be adopted, and
    for Jesus to be their lifelong friend.

NORTH/WEST LOWER MICHIGAN SYNOD PRAYER PARTNER

As Jesus calls us to be one, even as he and the Father are one, please include Oscoda Hope St. John’s Parish and supply pastors serving them in your prayers of intercession this week. 

FINANCIAL UPDATE

Weekly offering 01/31/2016:

Year-to-date as of 12/31/15:

General Fund

$  3,730.00
Income

$266,966.50

Loose cash

         65.00
Expenses
  293,279.87
Loose checks

       115.00
Net Income
$ (26,313.37)

World Hunger

         86.62
Flint Water

    2,074.15
Flowers


         50.00


Total
$  6,120.77

Stewardship principle

“Money is a miraculous thing. It is your personal energy reduced to a portable form and endowed with power you yourself do not possess. It can go where you cannot go, speak languages you cannot speak, lift burdens you cannot touch with your fingers, save lives with which you cannot deal directly.” –Harry E. Fossil
THIS WEEK’S CHRONOLOGY OF EVENTS

TODAY

Transfiguration of Our Lord
Today is a special day for Ezekiel Owen Guenther, Zachary Hereza, Juliana Elaine Lewis, Kathryn Ella Magyar, Lily O’Brien, Samantha Frances Ransom and Haley Leone Towl. When they were baptized, God made them part of his household, the family we call the Church. As they grew, they learned about their heavenly Father and what it means to be part of his family. They have learned how in sharing the bread and wine of Holy Communion we remember Jesus’ death and his rising to life again on that first Easter Day, and how eating the bread and drinking the wine makes us one with him and brings us closer to each other. They have expressed their desire to join us as we gather around the Lord’s table, and so they are invited to participate for the first time. We welcome you to the Lord’s table. We thank God for you and rejoice in your being among us. And we pray that you will remain faithful to Christ and to his Holy Church, finding joy and strength in his body and blood, signs of his love for the world.

Today cont’d
9:00 a.m.
Sunday School

10:00 a.m.
WORSHIP
11:30 a.m.
Confirmation review

11:30 a.m.
Media and Technology Committee meeting

Tuesday, February 9
12:00 p.m.
Lunch lectionary study group in Pastor Ellen’s office

Tuesday, February 9 ( 5:30 p.m.-7:00 p.m.

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper
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Faith’s Youth Group invites you to attend 




the annual pancake supper. They will be





serving pancakes, applesauce, turkey





sausage links and beverages.






Great food! Great fellowship!






Free-will offering will be accepted






for mission trip fundraiser.

6:30 p.m.
Pub lectionary study group at Okemos Buddies Pub & Grill

Wednesday, February 10
9:30 a.m.
Quilting and LSSM ACTION
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12:00 p.m. WORSHIP

Holy Communion and imposition of ashes

followed by soup and bread lunch

7:00 p.m. WORSHIP

Holy Communion and imposition of ashes

Wednesday cont’d
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St. Paul , in his letter to the Romans, writes, “For creation waits with eager longing for the revealing of the children of God” (Romans 8:19).  As we enter into our Lenten experience this year, we are going to enter into a deeper reflection on our place and role in creation and how we might participate in the reconciliation of all things, something the Bible calls shalom. Each week, we will focus on a different aspect of our response as stewards of creation. We will be using parts of Holden Evening Prayer for our Wednesday Lenten Service liturgy and ending each service with a prayer For the Healing of Creation. Our weekly Lenten themes are as follows:
Ash Wednesday, February 10 – REFLECTION – 
What deeper reflection are we called to in 
this time as we journey to the cross? Why?

February 17 – REMEMBRANCE – 
Who are we, and what are we called to be?

February 24 – REDISCOVERY – 

Rediscovering our place (and God) in creation

March 2 – REPENTANCE –

What have we done to the earth and to ourselves?

March 9 – RECONCILIATON –

What is meant by a ‘matrix of grace”? Where and how do we fit into it?

March 16 – RECOMMITMENT –

Creation waits with eager longing: How will you respond?

Plan to join us as we again journey together to the cross while praying  for the healing of creation.
February Sixty Plus or Minus
An invitation to members and friends of Sixty Plus or Minus: Join us for midday lunch on Ash Wednesday, February 10. In keeping with our tradition, members of Sixty Plus or Minus are sponsoring a soup and bread lunch following Ash Wednesday worship service scheduled for 12:00 noon on Wednesday, February 10. This midday worship service offers those who do not drive after dark the opportunity to share in this beginning of six weeks of preparation and self-examination before we celebrate the resurrection of our Lord on Easter. Join us, and we encourage you to invite your friends and neighbors!

Sixty Plus/Minus looking ahead: We plan to gather on our usual third Wednesday, March 16, for a movie and popcorn. Save the date!
                     RSVP by Wednesday the 10th
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                     MARCH 11-13 IN GRAND RAPIDS - MARRIAGE RETREAT 




Interested members of Faith Lutheran Church will 



be joining with members of Muskegon First 



Lutheran Church to hold a marriage retreat in the Grand Rapids area. Any interested couples are invited to attend this event. Pastors Bill Uetricht, Travis Wilson and Ellen Schoepf will be leading this retreat. The retreat will be held at Comfort Suites in Grand Rapids. The hotel fee for the two-night stay will total $189.98. The only other expense will be Saturday night dinner, a time when couples will have the evening to go where they wish. If you are interested in participating, please add your names to the narthex sign-up sheet. To reserve a room at this discount price, your names must be submitted by February 10.

Thursday, February 11

11:30 a.m.
Caregiver Support Group
Our Caregiver Support Group meets from 11:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m. on the second Thursday of every month. We serve lunch to all participants. Anyone who is facing the challenges that arise when caring for a loved one is welcome to attend this gathering. We share information about our challenges and also hear from a speaker each month. At the present time, our monthly schedule is as follows:

February 11
Jennifer Putnam, Director of Forster Woods Adult Day



Center – Factors to consider in the need for respite care

March 10
Time for renewal – Aids for caregiver renewal utilizing



meditation and coloring

April 14

Kathy Mrozinski and Lori Simon of Hospice of Lansing -



Insights on communication with medical staff, caregiving



aids and family support networks

May 12

Kathy Mrozinski of Hospice of Lansing and Kimberley Berry,



Brookdale Meridian – Sleep issues, both for the caregiver



and the changes occurring for those with dementia
Friday, February 12
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You are invited. . .to a PARTY!!!  On Friday, Feb. 12 from 7:00-9:00 p.m.,




Pastor Ellen and Ken Schoepf are





throwing a party. We are all invited. 




Tomorrow the 8th, Pastor Ellen will 




have been here for a whole year, this 





month the congregation is 





celebrating its 60th anniversary 





and Pastor Ellen turns 60 years 




old. So, Pastor Ellen and Ken are 




celebrating and inviting all of us. The party will take place upstairs at Williamston Pub & Grill (132 West Grand River). There will be live music so come and enjoy! If you are able to come, please add your name to the narthex sign-up sheet so Pastor Ellen and Ken know how many people to plan for regarding food. Let’s celebrate!! Important note: Pastor Ellen requests that in lieu of birthday gifts, a donation be made to ELCA World Hunger.

LOOKING AHEAD
Sunday, February 14
9:00 a.m.
NO Sunday School

10:00 a.m.
WORSHIP

1130 a.m.
Worship Committee meeting

3:00 p.m.
Willows at Okemos worship

Pastor Ellen facilitates a monthly worship service at The Willows at Okemos, 4830 Central Park Drive. This service takes place on the second Sunday of each month at 3:00 p.m. Everyone from Faith is invited to attend and participate as we worship with the Willows residents and staff.

Monday, February 15

7:00 p.m.
Church Council meeting

March newsletter deadline

Please submit items for inclusion in the March newsletter to newsletter editor Rich Weingartner faith@mathwhiz.org.

Tuesday, February 16

12:00 p.m.
Lunch lectionary study group

6:30 p.m.
Evangelism-Outreach Committee meeting

Wednesday, February 17

9:00 a.m.
Quilting and LSSM ACTION

6:00 p.m.
Lent supper


Trinity and Confirmation


Faith Bells

6:45 p.m.
LENT WORSHIP

7:15 p.m.
Gospel Mass practice

8:00 p.m.
Chancel Choir
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NEW BOOK STUDY DURING LENT
Pastor Ellen and Lois Neves will be facilitating a

new book study on Sunday mornings. This study

will take place at 9:00 a.m. on February 21 and

28 and March 6 and 13. Join Lois and Pastor 

Ellen as we discuss the book.

CHOSEN? Reading the Bible Amid the Israeli-

Palestinian Conflict

Written by Walter Brueggemann, this book is

about inclusion. Dr. Peter Makari, when

reviewing Brueggemann’s work, suggests, “No

matter what you think about who God’s chosen

people are, Professor Brueggemann is clear

and starkly honest in his assessment of the

untenable nature of the modern state of Israel’s treatment of Palestinians. Methodically, he suggests an inclusive approach to reading the biblical texts that embrace the other. . .this book is a welcome refocusing of a faith lens that has been too often used in the past—especially in the context of the Israelis and Palestinians—to exclude and appropriate rather than include and edify.”

If you are interested in participating in this study group, please add your name to the narthex sign-up sheet. You may also indicate if you wish for us to order you a copy of the book.
FEBRUARY 21 FOLLOWING WORSHIP

SOCIAL JUSTICE GROUP - EASY WAYS TO FIGHT HUMAN TRAFFICKING

On Sunday morning, February 21, following our morning worship service, Clarissa Grimes will be joining us to discuss issues of human trafficking. This is a growing problem in our community, in Michigan and throughout the world. Come to learn and become aware. Awareness is essential to enacting the personal and systemic changes that will free victims of human trafficking.

_______________

Membership Development wants to see your skills in a Euchre Tournament on Friday, February 26. Register now or register that night from 6:30-7:00 p.m. Games are from 7:00-9:00 p.m.
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Childcare will be provided for children preschool age and up (if you would like childcare, please register by February 21). Adult admission is a non-perishable food donation for the Easter Food Baskets. If you’re using childcare, please consider making a free-will offering for the Youth Mission Trip. We encourage you to bring a friend and your own beverages. Awards will be given for 1st, 2md and 3rd place winners. Confirmation and Youth volunteers are needed from 6:30-9:00 p.m. to coordinate and supervise games for the children. Please contact Melinda if you’re willing to volunteer. Sign up for euchre, childcare and volunteering on the Faith at Work board.
_______________

FAITH SIXTIETH ANNIVERSARY SAVE THE DATES
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February 28, 10:00 a.m. – Special morning worship service and reception 



   to commemorate the chartering of FLC.

September 18 – Luncheon banquet at MSU Kellogg Center  

EASTER BASKET FOOD DRIVE
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Love..
in truth
and action.













My children, we should love





people not only with words





and talk, but by our actions





and true caring.






1 John 3:18
The Caring Committee is sponsoring the annual Easter Basket Food Drive. Meridian Township Community Resources Department provides us with the names of 20 families that need a little extra help. Faith members are blessed to be able to help by providing any/or all of the items listed below by Sunday, March 13.
[image: image12.png]



Cereal














Peanut Butter

Muffin Mix














Boxed Desserts

Juice















Easter Candy

Boxed Potatoes















Tuna

Mac & Cheese







Canned Fruits and Vegetables

             Easter Egg Coloring Kits

Cash donations help with the purchase of the hams, eggs and milk for the families. The delivery date is Sunday, March 20. Please see the sign-up sheet on the narthex Faith at Work board.

Thank you for your support, care for others and prayers as we do HIS work in our community.
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After 14 years of editing the monthly Faith 




Family News newsletter, Rich Weingartner 




has announced that the May issue will be 




his final edition.  We have been richly 




blessed by the gift of time he has devoted 




to his work as newsletter editor. The 




people that bless our lives are gifts 




of God’s love.
You know what is coming next. . .Is there someone who would like to fill the position of newsletter editor? Articles are submitted to the editor by a deadline. The editor magically fits the pieces together to become the church newsletter. We currently publish 10 issues a year. Rich will be happy to answer any questions you have about the newsletter.  

SYNOD ANNOUNCEMENT
On-Going Spiritual Formation Program: A Four-Part Series offered by Living Fire Ministries at Christ United Church, DeWitt, Wednesdays--10:30am-3:30pm--March 23, April 13, May 4 and May 25

Finding Your Inner Compass: From the Edge to the Center

Facilitator – Sister Nancy Brousseau
This series is about entering into a process where we do not find our Center; we let it find us, we welcome God who seeks us. Please join us for this community adventure into the God Center.

More detailed information and registration form posted on the community bulletin board in the hallway across from the coat racks.

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENT
REDEEMER TACO DINNER FUNDRAISER

A delicious taco dinner fundraiser will be served from 6-7:30pm on Thursday, February 25 at Redeemer Church in Lansing. All-you-can-eat tacos, refried beans, Mexican rice, beverages and dessert. Adults $8, Seniors age 60+ $7, children under 10 $3. Everyone is welcome. No reservation necessary. Carryout available.

Redeemer is located at 2727 West Holmes road in Lansing (south of Mt. Hope, between Pleasant Grove and Catherine). For more information, please contact the church office at 517-882-8000 or janhite@sbcglobal.net.

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION AND YOUTH ANNOUNCEMENTS
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Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper, February 9th, 5:30pm - 7:00pm
The Youth have everything they need to prepare next Tuesday’s pancake supper. We appreciate your help and look forward to serving you that 

   evening!
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    Scout Sunday
Come one, come all Scouts for Scout Sunday, February 21st.  We invite all Cub Scouts, Boy Scouts, Daisies, Brownies, Girl Scouts, and Alumni scouts to participate in our church service.  We also invite your dens and troops to visit our church on this special day to honor all of our scouts.  If you can help us with our service, please sign up using the following:  1) Click this link to see our Sign-up on VolunteerSpot: http://vols.pt/7LUbr9   2) Review the options listed and choose the spot(s) you like.   3) Sign up! It's Easy - you will NOT need to register an account or keep a password.   Note: VolunteerSpot does not share your email address with anyone. If you prefer not to use your email address, please contact me and I can sign you up manually.
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Lutherdale Summer Camp, Grades 4-8
Fliers have been placed in the family mailboxes of those children who are eligible to attend.  We are going to camp from August 7-12.  It is a great Lutheran camp for Fellowship with friends, awesome outdoor activities, connection with other youth, and just a plain old good time!!  The Early Bird registration deadline is March 1st with a $100.00 non-refundable deposit to receive the 40% discount.   Full price is $725.00, so with the 40% discount you will only pay $435.00 for an amazing week for your child.  Sibling discounts are also available.  Please talk with Melinda if you have any question.

CE/Youth announcements cont’d
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Thrivent Action Teams are needed again!!!
Please apply to help your youth group in a one-time fundraiser, service activity or educational event that can be completed within 90 days. Here are some suggestions for your Thrivent Action Teams:  Blessing Bags and Faith Vacation Bible School.  Use this link to get started:  https://www.thrivent.com/making-a-difference/living-generously/thrivent-action-teams/  Please see Melinda to get specific details or if you have any questions. 
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To make disciples for Jesus Christ. . .

. . .we Gather in faith for worship, prayer,

study and fellowship

. . .we Equip the people of God with a faith

that works in real life

. . .we Serve the world in the name of Jesus Christ
_______________

Faith’s email address 

faith@faithlutheranokemos.org

Websites

Faith Lutheran Church ≈ www.faithlutheranokemos.org

North/West Lower Michigan Synod ≈ www.mittensynod.org

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America ≈ www.elca.org

Facebook

facebook.com/faithlutheranokemos

